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regs.

NOTES FROM THE RUMP

The rump of the Constitutional Committee met in Belville to
consider, amongst other things, a report on bilateral
discussions on future regions.

The following is a summary of some of the different points
made.

1. It is important now to start thinking about the
composition of the Demarcation Commission. It is easier to
think of the kind of people who could serve on it, than to
come up with a tight definition. In other words, we compose
a list of people of integrity and standing who have broad
acceptance across the spectrum, see what they have in
common, and then set out the criteria!

Our feeling was that the DC should consist of individuals,
not representatives of parties; that they could be members
of political organisations, but should not be too high
profile as such; that although some could be iwhitel
technocrats, it should not basically be a (white)
technocratic body, but rather be made up of persons capable
of listening to and analysing arguments, looking at issues
in the round, and showing sensitivity towards the many
currents and strands of opinion in the country. The body
should have a broad South African appearance and character,
that is, draw on the experience of persons from both genders
and all the major currents of opinion and schools of
thought, and represent a sense of balance and objectivity in
relation to region and background.

We prepared quite a long list, starting with names like
Mamphele Rhampela, Francis Wilson, Enos Mabuza, Bertus de
Villiers and Fiks Bam.

2. We were not happy at all with the criteria for regional
demarcation as set out by the Law Commission and taken over
in the bilateral. The reference to demographic features
rather than to population size and density has an
unpleasantly South African ring to it. Similarly, mention of
cultural and linguistic realities hints at homelands. We
suggested criteria similar to those in our Regions document.

In particular, demarcation should take into account:



the objective of promoting human development (not just
material resource development), equality and a sense ofshared citizenship (that is, overcoming the divisions and
hatreds of the past). These factors are left out of the LawCommission formula.

3. Money matters. Reference to adequate fiscal authority ispotenbtially disastrous. It goes back to the notion of
fiscal autonomy or fiscal federalism, which we resisted inWorking Group 2, and for good reason, even if we did notalways understand the reason ourselves.

Even the most conservative economists are rejecting the ideaof separate fiscal regimes for the different regions. Theyaccept that property taxes can be local and that certainother taxes that relate to local functions can be collectedand retained locally. But the financial structure of thecountry has to be seen as a whole. Macro-economic balance,about which we hear so much, is impossible if each regioncan go its own way, some running up huge budget deficitswhile others show restraint and so on.

We also need free movement of capital, goods and labour, anddear comrades, we cannot afford a set-up where some regionsoffer swaet-shop wages and union-bashing as an inducement toinvestors, like the decentralisation policies of old.

Watch out, too, for influx control under new names. It is
already being more than hinted at in the Western Cape
("mense wat is nie van onse streek nie, kan nie vir ons se
hoe om to regeer nie"). All this will be based on property
ownership or house occupation and payment of taxes in
certain regions.

What the regions need so as not to be financially dependenton the centre is guaranteed access to funds for the carryingout of their proper functions. This is achieved not throughfiscal autonomy or adequate fiscal authority but by means ofguaranteed fiscal capacity. In federations like Australia,the states get the bulk of their money not from taxes which
they raise themselves, but from allocations made by a
central Grants Commission. In Germany, the Laender each get
a fixed percentage of tax revenue (income tax and VAT),
according to a formula which builds in an equalisation
factor in favour of the poorer regions.

The whole debate about the regions has been dominated by thetheme of securing the right to isolation. What the majorityof the people want, particularly those living in conditionsof gross underdevelopment in what are commonly referred to



as ithe regions,' is precisely the opposite, namely, the
right to participate in national life, to be part of the
mainstream and to share fully in the wealth of the country.
It is not fiscal separatism that will guarantee a better
life for the poor farmer in northern Natal, but guaranteed
funds for development.

4. We are definitely opposed to separate constitutions for
the regions. In genuine federations, such as the USA and
Australia, which came about through existing states coming
together, pooling some of their sovereignty and retaining
some, it made sense to keep residual state constitutions.
The basic objectives of regionalism in South Africa are to
bring government closer to the people and to ensure a
dispersion of power. In other words, to promote democracy.

Germany is a rare exception in this regard. Yet no attempt
was made to revive ancient principalities, kingdoms and free
cities; moreover, the population of Germany is relatively
homogeneous, so there was little danger of separate states
becoming constitutionalised into separate ethnic enclaves.

The objectives of promoting democracy, regional development
and respect for cultural rights can easily be achieved by
ensuring that the principles and structures of regional
government are the same for the whole country.

Do we want to live in a country where we have to sing God
Save the King in Durban and Nkosi Sikelele i'Xhosaland in
East London and Ons Vir Jou, Goeie Hoop in Cape Town? Where
part of our land really becomes a Banana Republic, or,
rather, a Banana Kingdom, replete with feudal type
structures, wasteful and pompous bureaucracies, and
autocratic palace guards? Should regions be able to set up
and abolish second, third or fourth chambers at will, have
as many presidents, prime ministers and chief justices as
they want, irrespective of need or affordability? Do we need
to hear something on the news about the people of Tswana
Herzegovinia?

Our whole struggle over generations has been to separate the
question of cultural diversity from the issue of political
rights. In fact, language and cultural rights in South
African conditions become more secure when they are not
associated with political power. The real reason for asking
for separate constitutions is to accommodate what is called
a Zulu character into Natal and what is called an Afrikaner
character into the Western Cape and the Western Transvaal.

 



In reality, we can and must accommodate language rights
throughout the country. Regions should be able to develop
distinctive language policies within the broad framework of
constitutionally protected language rights. A separate
constitution is not needed for this. Similarly, there has to
be a national policy with regard to securing a dignified andmeaningful position for traditional leaders throughout thewhole country. We must avoid unedifying contests over
precedence between traditional leaders in one region as
opposed to their counterparts in another.

The real problems in Natal do not stem from conflict between
Natalians and non-Natalians, but from conflict between
Natalians and Natalians. This latter conflict will not be
diminished by hiving Natal off from the rest of the country.
On the contrary, the more interchange there is, the more
national standards of peace and good government are applied
on a universal basis throughout the country, the more likelyis it that the people of Natal will at last find peace.

We have to encourage and develop a sense of South African-
ness. Our allegiance must be to South Africa, not to the
head of state in this region or that. If we cannot live
together in freedom as South Africans in one country, we
will not be able to live together peacefully side by side.

In any event, is this not exactly the kind of question which
the Demarcation Commission will have to deal with as part of
the total relationship between the regions and the centre?
We should not pre-empt options at this stage. Nor should we
tie ourselves down to precise formulae before we have heard
what the people of Natal, the Cape and the Western Transvaal
really want. Elections enable us to guage what a bottom up
approach would in reality lead to.

5. Perhaps the most important part of our discussions
related to the question of how to phase in regional
government.

Basically, we came down in favour of three phases.

Phase one - from now until elections.

The TEC would promote re-integration of existing
administrations with emphasis on creating conditions for
free and fair elections.

The Demarcation Commission would recommend provisional
boundaries for the purposes of elections. The TEC would

 



ensure multi-partyhmulti-administration responsibility
within these regions for guaranteeing free and fair
elections.

Phase two - after elections to the CA and before new
elections for regional assemblies:

The MP's on the provisional regional lists will choose
by proportional representation an agreed number of persons
to fubnction as a regional administration for their
respective regions. They will also choose a regional
administrator. The Administrator and the Regional
Administration will function as an Interim Regional
Government, pending the establishment of regional
governments in terms of a new constitution.

Phase three - after a new constitution has been adopted:

The Government of National Unity and Reconstruction will
supervise the holding of elections in terms of the new
constitution for the creation of regional assemblies and
regional government. The new regional authorities would then
function normally according to the constitution of the new
South Africa.

6. We notice that none of the proposals touch on the crucial
question of how the civil service is to be organised. Smuts
saw to it at the time of Union that the centre would make
national policy while the regions would be responsible for
implementation. This is what the German constitution in
essence does as well. In other words, you do not have a
central civil service operating side by side with a regional
civil service. They interact with each other at their
different levels of responsibility. This fits in with the
idea of concurrent powers Tthe modern trend, and oursll.

7. A note on over-riding powers for the centre. This was not
discussed at our meeting, but the point is raised in the
interesting document on Constitutional Options. The idea is
not so much that the centre can intervene against the region
to over-ride what the region has done or proposes to do.
Rather, it is to insist that regional powers be exercised
within the framework of national legislation.

This was the position in the Union of South Africa through a
non-repugnancy clause. It is the position in the USA today,
where an Act of Congress will always override state
legislation Iexcept, possibly, we were told, in relation to  



such purely local matters as appointments to the local civil
service).

What this means is that the overriding power of the central
government should not be seen as an intervention after the
fact by the central government to compel the regional
government to alter course. Rather, it would be the fact
that national legislation,rather than central government
executive action, will always override regional legislation.

The regions will have a direct and an indirect say in the
shaping of national legislation. They will largely control
the implementation of national legislation within their
areas. They will be able to pass their own legislation in
respect of matters within their constitutional competence,
provided that it does not conflict with national
legislation. There might be some matters in respect of which
they have exclusive jurisdiction. Yet they cannot go their
own away, with laws and policies at variance with national
laws and policies.

We want a country called South Africa, please, not a
collection of funny states within the borders of South
Africa.


